Tottenhall Infant School

Summer Term Value





Newsletter



Find us on:





Issue: Summer 4

Tuesday 23rd July 2024



Welcome to our last newsletter of this term. It has been so enjoyable to end the year celebrating Tottenhall's 100th birthday, as I retire after 39 years of teaching, 22 spent at Tottenhall

I hope you had the chance to visit our exhibition of artefacts from the past. Teaching certainly has changed, as has the role of Headteacher. It has been my greatest pleasure to lead the school since 2013, alongside a team who are passionate about making a difference to our young children. I am sure the school will continue to "Be the best you can be" under the leadership of Zaheen.

Thank you to all the families for their generous gifts and warm wishes on my retirement. I have appreciated all of your support and wish you all the very best for the future. Have a great Summer too!

From Sian

Grow your own food

Learning to grow your own favourite vegetables and fruits is a great way for children to connect with nature as well as decreasing our carbon footprint.



We want to wish good luck to all Good our year 2 children who are leaving us this term to move into

You have worked incredibly hard during your time at Tottenhall and we wish you all the best with your new school.



Year 1 and 2 Only Wednesday 4th September 2024 8.45am













Capel Manor Zoo

Reception had a fun day at Capel Manor Zoo. They handled some exotic pets and had fun with the goats, who were very cheeky.

After lunch the children had the opportunity to explore the grounds of Chapel Manor and look at the variety of plants and flowers.

























Year 2 enjoyed their trip to Lee Valley. They have been learning about mini beasts and had a taught session at the venue. They explored the environment and took part in pond dipping and a bug hunt. The staff were very impressed with the knowledge the children shared during the day.





International Family Picnic







Thank you to all the families that attended the picnic last week. We were very lucky with the weather and it was wonderful to see the amazing dancing from the children. Everyone made a really good effort to represent their country.

Sian really enjoyed spending her last family event with you all.



















We hope the children enjoyed Movie Night including the snacks! The money raised will support the school with improving provision.







Well done to the children who achieved 100% attendance certificates.

Bear class achieved the best class attendance for the year at 96%.





Please ensure your child has good atendence so that they don't miss any learning.





Well done to our Rock
Steady Band who performed for the school and their families last week.
Thank you to Harriett the Rock Steady leader.





After all the hard work and to finish off the year it was time for us all to relax and have fun. Thank you to Angela for organising the day.







We will be having a new catering company in September. We are still waiting for them to finalise the menus, once this is done the menus will be emailed to parents and carers.







Our nursery children have done so well this year and were proud of their achievements on their graduation day.





For Art Day this year we focussed on the artist Paul Klee. Paul Klee was a Swiss-German artist. He was one of the most famous painters of the 20th century.

We crated our own art work in the style of Paul Klee using vibrant colours and shapes.







If you are interested in seeing some art during the holidays please do try and visit The National Gallery. It is free to enter and you can see original works by famous artists such as Vincent Van Gogh, Claude Monet and many more artists.







This Week we celebrated out 100th anniversary. The original school was built in 1916 and used as a auxiliary war hospital until 1923. It opened as Tottenhall Infant School on August 27th 1924 with 99 pupils, shared between 2 classes.









Thank you to those who attended the exhibition. I am sure you found the historical records and photographs fascinating. The punishment book shows how times have changed with managing behaviour in schools, thank goodness for that!





To celebrate our 100th anniversary we dressed up from different times in the past.



Miss Roberts (Sian) from 1924 did assembly and showed the children some games from the past. It a good job everyone was on their best behaviour and did not need to go in the punishment book.



Back to school on Wednesday 4th September

✓ Tick off the days of the week until it's time to come back to school.

IICK OTT THE days of the week until it's time to come back to school.						
22 July	23 July	24 July	25 July	26 July	27 July	28 July
school	school	home	home	home	home	home
29 July	30 July	31 July	1 August	2 August	3 August	4 August
home	home	home	home	home	home	home
5 August	6 August	7 August	8 August	9 August	10 August	11 August
home	home	home	home	home	home	home
12 August	13 August	14 August	15 August	I6 August	17 August	18 August
home	home	home	home	home	home	home
19 August	20 August	21 August	22 August	23 August	24 August	25 August
home	ho me	home	home	home	home	home
26 August	27 August	28 August	29 August	30 August	31 August	SÚ 1 September
home	home	home	home	home	home	home
2 September	3 September	4 September	5 September	6 September	7 September	8 September
home	home	school	school	school	home	ho me



Tottenhall Infant School

Monday - Friday

15:15 - 15:45 - Collection, Registration and Snack Time

15:45 - 16:30 - First Sporting Activity!

16:35 - 16:45 - Snack & Drinks Break

16:45 - 17:15 - Second Sporting Activity

17:15 - 17:25 - Mini Break and Tidy Up

17:25 - 17:45 - Collection Time Inclusive to all children!

Activities include, football, dodgeball, tennis, basketball, gymnastics, archery, hockey

Keeping children fit, active, healthy and smiling in 2024

WHY DO
SUPER STAR SPORT
RUN
THEIR AFTER SCHOOL
CLUBS

Our number one passion is to get as many children active and smiling as possible. We want to make sure your children spend their After school clubs keeping healthy, making friends, staying active and having fun!

We accept childcare vouchers!

£11 per session Start date: 4th September



Book online at www.superstarsport.co.uk Click "Book Now" and find your session!

*There is a 4.5% platform fee on every booking



Summer Health Checks

A Reminder For Parents & Carers

As we are all aware the summer holidays are approaching, less than 1 week away! Summer holidays are an ideal time to catch up on the essential health check-ups for your children.

Dental

All children should have a regular check-up. The dentist will advise how often, depending on how good your child's oral health is. A check-up allows the dentist to see if your child has any dental problems and helps keep the mouth healthy. NHS dental care for children is free.

Brush teeth twice daily for about 2 minutes - last thing at night before bed and once during the day with fluoride toothpaste to help prevent and control tooth decay. Do not rinse after brushing, just spit out. If you rinse, the fluoride won't work as well.

Asthma

If your child has a diagnosis of asthma, an annual asthma review with your asthma nurse or GP is very important.

The review is a routine appointment where your child will be examined to ensure that they are being prescribed the correct medication to keep the asthma attacks under control.

You are also able to talk about your child's asthma and ask questions i.e., symptoms, triggers and medicines. You can also talk about asthma attacks and how to reduce them.

Immunisations

If your child is of school age, please contact The School Aged Immunisation Service.

The School Aged Immunisation Service administer vaccinations in schools and hold catch up clinics for children who have missed any immunisations.

Pre-School Boosters contact GP Flu (rec to yr 11) in school & catch-up clinics HPV & MMR (yr 8) in school and catch-up clinics MEN ACWY, Diphtheria, Polio, Tetanus (yr 9) in school and catch-up clinics



northmid.enfieldimmunisationTeam@nhs.net





Vision

Free NHS sight tests are available at Opticians for children under the age of 16 years and for young people under 19 in fulltime education.

Eye checks are important. Children may not realise they have a vision problem, so without routine tests, there is a risk a problem may not be spotted. This may affect their development & education.

If you require any further information or support from the Enfield School Nursing Team, you can contact them on:



11 020 3988 7300



northmid.cedarsn@nhs.net

www.northmid.nhs.uk/school-health



Monday

Ż Multi Sports Class | Reception, Year 1 & 2

Tuesday

Ż Ninja Warrior Club | Reception, Year 1 & 2 🥏

Wednesday

Gymnastics Club | Reception, Year 1 & 2

Friday

Football Club | Reception, Year 1 & 2

£65 for 13 weeks

3:15PM - 4:15PM

Term Dates

W/C 9th Sept - W/C 9th Dec (13 week block)

To book:

Visit www.superstarsport.co.uk Go to "Book Now" & select your club!

*There is a 4.5% platform fee on every booking

